
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00 P.M. 

Eves of First Fridays: 7:00 to 7:30 P.M. 
Eves of Holy Days: 7:00 P.M. 

Confessions will also be heard at any reasonable time on 
request. 

 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA): 
For those who would like to inquire about the Catholic 

Faith, information is available. Please contact the Director 
of Religious Education, Annmarie Flanagan, at  

215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701 
  

BAPTISMS: 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on 
the second and fourth Sundays of each month at 12:45 

P.M.  Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required 
for parents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month 

at 7:30 PM in room 2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting 
Center. Parents, please call the rectory to register for the 

class. 
.  

MARRIAGES: 
Arrangements must be made at least six months in 

advance. An appointment should be made with one of the 
parish priests. Available dates cannot be given, nor can 

weddings be scheduled, rescheduled, postponed or 
cancelled over the phone. 

 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
Please call the rectory if someone is sick. The Holy 

Eucharist will be brought to anyone homebound. 
 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: 
New to the parish? Please call the rectory for an 

appointment to register. 
 
 

EXPOSITION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT: 
24 Hours a day in Adoration Chapel 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker, J.C.D., Pastor 
Rev. Jonathan J. Dalin, M.Div. Assistant Pastor 
Msgr. Francis J. Statkus, J.C.D., Retired, in Residence 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski, M.B.A., Retired 
Deacon Michael Cibenko, B.A. 
Mary Ann DiTommaso, M.A. in Ed., School Principal 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, M.A., DRE 
Maria LaMantia, B.S., Youth Minister 
Francis Klose, M.A., M.Ed., D.Litt., Music Director 

 

Rectory:    999 Reading Avenue,  Yardley, PA 19067 
  

PHONE NUMBERS: 

Rectory: 215-493-3377, Parish Secretary Ext. 211 
Fax: 215-493-0450 
School:  215-493-3867 
Religious Education Office:  215-493-5204 
Youth Ministry Office: 267-391-7693 
Music Ministry Office: 267-670-3413 
Respect Life Coordinator: 215-321- 6698 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

Saturday:       5:15 P.M. Vigil Mass 
Sunday:         7:30, 9:30,11:30AM and 6:00 PM 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word: at 9:30 Mass 
Daily, Monday to Friday:  9:00 AM  
Saturday:  8:00 AM.  
Holy Day Schedule:  7:00PM Vigil Mass, 7:00AM,  
            9:00AM, and 7:00PM.  
Special Schedules for Christmas, New Years & Easter 

 

E-mail: contact@siparish.org 

Website: http://www.siparish.org 
 

 
 
 

 St. Ignatius Of Antioch  
Church 
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Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 1, 2015 

  
Come, let us bow down in worship;  
let us kneel before the LORD who  
made us.    
          ~ Psalm 95:6

MASS INTENTIONS  
Monday          
 9:00  Bill Gibney (Jean Oddis-Kaiser) 
Tuesday        
 9:00 Msgr. Samuel Shoemaker/living 
    (Regina Gibney and Family) 
Wednesday               
 9:00       Fr. Jonathan Dalin/living  
   (Regina Gibney and Family) 
Thursday   
 9:00       All Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
Friday  
 9:00 Michael Herlihy (Margaret Herlihy) 
Saturday 
 8:00 The Evanoski Family (Estate) 
 5:15pm  Ed Atkins (Phyllis Atkins)  
Sunday             February 8,  2015 
 7:30       Bill Gibney (Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Joy)  
 9:30       Alicia Botz (Joyce McLaughlin)  
      11:30      RoseMarie Mohallen (Elynn Mahody)  
 6:00pm  William Panner  (Jeanette Burke & The Lunch  
  Group at Pickering Manor)  

FIRST FRIDAY CONFESSION/MASS 
This Friday, February 6th, is the first Friday of the month.  
Confessions will be heard on Thursday, February 5th, from 

7:00 to 7:30 PM.  The Mass schedule is listed above.  

ANNUAL BLESSING OF THE THROATS 
  

The Feast of St. Blaise, associated with the healing 
of throats, will be celebrated on Tuesday, February 
3rd.  Throats will be blessed at the 9:00AM 
Mass. 

MONTHLY FOOD COLLECTION 

Next Sunday we will collect our  usual items 

for Mary’s Pantry.  Please bring your canned 

and boxed items, paper goods and baby needs 

to Mass and place them in the designated 

places. 

END OF YEAR CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 
  

If you would like a statement of your 2014 parish 
contributions, please call the rectory, 215-493-3377, ext. 207, 
Monday through Wednesday between 9am and noon or 1pm 
and 5pm or email your request to contact@siparish.org. 

COLDS AND FLU AND THE CELEBRATION  
OF THE SACRED LITURGY   

People feeling ill should avoid receiving Communion from 
the cup at all Masses.   

Thank you for your cooperation! 

 

Pictures of Suffering 
 
 
 

The people were spellbound by His teaching.  I bet they were 
even more spellbound by watching Jesus cast out the demon 
from that screaming, convulsing man.  Because a picture is 
worth a thousand words. 
 
A picture focuses on a specific moment in time and eternalizes 
it.  Words fall silent at the image of the joy of a wedding 
celebration or the image of an ancient, wrinkled hand grasping 
the delicate finger of a newborn. 
 
Suffering is especially immune to verbal description.  Talk 
seems to mitigate the evil.  Our modern minds are flooded 
with scenes of suffering.  They have become so common place 
that they threaten to immunize us to the pain. 
 
But in the last century, there have been several iconic pictures 
that shocked the world with images of horrendous suffering 
concentrated in one instant.  One, by photographer Dorothea 
Lange, is called “Migrant Mother” and it pictures a distraught 
woman with two children hanging on her.  Her hopeless stare 
betrays her understanding that she can not care for her children 
today or tomorrow or the next day, or maybe ever.  But she 
will endure. This single picture symbolizes the plight of the 
homeless, the despair of the jobless, the pain of the hungry, the 
dashed dreams and forestalled hopes of everyone. 
 
Another image, by photographer Nick Ut, shows a small child 
in Vietnam running toward the camera, naked, arms spread as 
if imploring help.  The child is burning, her skin covered with 
napalm.  This screaming human being epitomizes the fragility 
of life. 
 
These two pictures are worth an infinite number of words, but 
they need words to describe how we see them.  We first 
confess that pictures separate us from the subjects; suffering is 
happening to them, while we are only watching it happen.  But 
communication can lead to communion, so we are allowed to 
participate in their suffering to a minimal degree. 
 
Still we have seen so much suffering that we are numbed, 
rendered helpless by the enormity of human misery.  Some call 
it “confession fatigue”.  Yet I have seem more clothes, food, 
and money than all the naked, hungry, poor children could 
ever need. 
 
The Christian conclusion must always be:  “There is not their 
suffering and my suffering– there is only our suffering. 
 

ROSARY 
  
All are invited to recite the rosary after the 
9:00am Mass.  For those who can stay 
longer, the Chaplet of Divine Mercy is also 
recited. 

PARISH FINANCE COMMITTEE   
Recently a member of our Parish Finance Committee retired.  
If anyone with financial expertise would like to serve on the 

committee, please call Monsignor Shoemaker at  
215-493-3377, extension 211.  Please leave your name and 

address and Monsignor will be in touch. 
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COUNTING OUR BLESSINGS     
                      January 26, 2014     January 25, 2015 
  
Sunday              $13,564.00                      $15,896.00  445 env. 
Social Action           325.00                             115.00 
Catholic Relief     1,618.00                          1,815.00 
Music Ministry                                                    5.00 
Legacy for Life                                             3,408.00 
 

 We are very grateful for the support of our parish.   

AID FOR FRIENDS 
Looking for a Worthy Charity for the New Year? 

Please Consider Aid for Friends... 
  

Aid for Friends provides free meals for the elderly, ill and 
homebound in the greater Philadelphia area.  Our next meeting 
to assemble meals will be held on Thursday, February 12th  
from 9am - noon in the church auditorium kitchen.  We are 
truly blessed, but more helping hands are always needed and 
welcome.  If you can’t stay to help assemble the meals, a main 
dish or starch can be delivered on the morning of the meeting 
or a donation can be given to help us buy supplies.  Your gifts 
and talents are always appreciated.  If you would like 
additional information on how you can help, please call Kathy, 
215-321-0116 or Jayne, 215-321-5739.     

See you on February 12th! 

POOR BOXES 
 

Many thanks for your continued support of Catholic Social 
Services in Levittown. We sent $143.00 to them for the month 
of January. 

THE 2016 MASS BOOK is now open for  anyone who 
wishes to reserve Masses for their loved ones. 

  
Please call the rectory and speak with one of our secretaries to 

make an appointment to reserve your Mass. 

LENTEN FAITH SHARING 
  
Registration for Lenten Faith Sharing is starting.  We 
invite you to join us in the Community of Disciples small 
group discussion program, exploring the Sunday Lenten 
readings in preparation for Easter.  The various weekly 
sessions, held both in homes and on parish grounds, are 
scheduled to accommodate the particular needs of the 
participants of each group. 
  
Register by Thursday, February 12th at: 
http://siparish.org/parish-life/community-of-disciples/or return 
the registration form below either in the collection basket or 
to: 
 St. Ignatius Rectory / Attn: Lenten Programs 
 999 Reading Avenue, Yardley, PA 19067 
For questions contact Anna Matteoda @ 215-321-1674 or 
annamatteo@msn.com. 

  
COMMUNITY OF DISCIPLES FAITH SHARING 

REGISTRATION 
(6 meetings in Lent, starting the week of February 15th) 

  
Name:__________________________________ 
  
Phone:__________________________________ 
  
Address:_________________________________ 
  
Email:___________________________________ 
  
City:____________________ Zip:______________ 

  
NEW PARTICIPANT- 

(fill in below) 
  
Preferred Meeting day(s): 
  
___M ___T ___W ___Th ___F ___Sa ___Su 
  
Preferred Meeting Time: ___Morn ___Aft ___Eve 
  
I can: ___Be a group Leader 
 ___Host a group 
 ___Rotate Hosting with others in the group 
  

RETURNING GROUP - 
(fill in below) 

  
Leader Name________________________ 

CLOTHING DONATIONS 
 

The St. Vincent DePaul clothing bin in our parking lot is no 
longer overseeing your clothing donations.  The service has 

been taken over by a new company, Thrifty Irishman.    
Your donations of wearable, used clothing will be  

greatly appreciated. 

OREMUS (LET US PRAY) STUDY PROGRAM 
Thursday Evenings Through February 26th, 2015 

7:00PM ~ Religious Education Center   
The Oremus Study Program presented by the Adult Faith 
Formation Committee of St. Ignatius will teach you the 
essentials of an effective and fruitful prayer life.  Over the 
course of eight weeks, you will discover how God speaks to 
you, even in the smallest encounters.  Following the tradition 
of the Catholic Church and the wisdom of the saints, you will 
learn how to express yourself to God in prayer and how to 
hear his voice.  Our moderator is Deacon Mike Cibenko. 

 
ENGLAND TRIP ~ JULY 2015 

  
Travel with Father Jonathan Dalin, Assistant 

Pastor of St. Ignatius, on a Custom  
England Trip. 

  
Where:  Oxford, Stratford-upon-Avon, Bristol, Cardiff, 
Bath, London, Canterbury, Walsingham, and Cambridge   
Trip Dates: July 6 - 15, 2015   
Cost: $4,099.00 (Air fare and ALL included) 
  
To register, please contact 855-842-8001 or 508-340-9370.  
You can also register online at www.proximotravel.com. 
  
  

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP   
All are invited - as we sing God’s praises and share in His 
Word and His Love in an intimate community of faith.     
We meet every Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 2F in 
the Meeting Center.  Deacon Bob Skawinski is our  
spiritual Prayer Group Director. 
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From the Religious Education Office … 
 
The Religious Education Office is open on Sunday mornings 
at 7:00 a.m. and Monday to Thursday at 9:30 a.m.  Note that 
the office is closed on Friday.  
Parents of Students in grades 7-12: Please encourage your  
sons and daughters to continue PREP classes.  IT’S NOT TOO 
LATE TO COME AND JOIN US! 

We will celebrate FIRST PENANCE/RECONCILIATION 
for the children of our parish on Tuesday, February 3, at 
7:00 p.m., in Church. (Snow date is February 5). 
 
There will be an important meeting for all parents of 
First Communion children on Tuesday, February 24, in 
the auditorium, at 7:00 p.m. 

ST. IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH SCHOOL  
    

“High Achievement ~ Higher Purpose”  
From the desk of Mrs. DiTommaso: 
 

As we draw near to the Season of Lent, let us remember that 
we are called to teach about our faith with authority.  We must 
show that we believe what we teach. 
 

Our St. Ignatius Community would like to offer 
congratulations to the following students:  

Disciples of the Month - Recognized for their love of the Cross  
Grade 1: Rebecca Bentz and Luke Ruppersberger 
Grade 2: Evelyn Stickley 
Grade 3: Erin Flatley and Tyler Marriott 
Grade 4: Maggie McVan and James Gallagher 
Grade 5: Maggie Sweitzer and Eric Verrico 
Grade 6: Sarah Baker and Helena Sims 
Grade 7: Natalie Pellegrino and Tristan Misnik 
Grade 8: Joseph LaMorte and Meghan Alexander 
 
Honor Roll: First Honors  
Keeley Connor, Catherine Goldner, Joseph LaMorte, Brandon 
McCoy, James Muldowny, and Olivia Glunz 
 
Honor Roll: Second Honors  
Sarah Abdalla, Mateo Blanco, Stephen Bontempo, Alexander 
Borda, Vincent Twomey, Nico Valerio, Charles White, 
Meghan Alexander, Ryan Burns, Elaina Fiduccia, and Carly 
Smith 
 
Honor Society Inductees:  
Mateo Blanco, Olivia Glunz, Vincent Twomey, Nico Valerio, 
Charles White, Meghan Alexander, Keeley Connor, Catherine 
Goldner, Brandon McCoy, Carly Smith, Bridgett Baker, Elaina 
Fiduccia, Joseph LaMorte, and James Muldowney 
 

Coming Events   
Tuesday, February 3 - 7:00pm - Please keep our second grade 
class in your prayers as they make their First Penance 
Friday, February 6 - 9:00am Mass  
 
We would like to thank everyone for their support during 
Catholic Schools Week.  The faculty, staff, and students are 
grateful for your presence in our lives. 
 
Registration for the school year 2015-2016 is now in progress.  
Tours can be arranged and information is available by calling 
215-493-3867 or on our website at www.sischool.org.   

  
FATHER McCAFFERTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND     

Monsignor Shoemaker is in need of several donations to the 
fund in order to assist needy families with school tuition.   

PLEASE REMEMBER...The first day each week 
for Catholic Education in School and PREP 

begins on Saturday/Sunday with attendance at 
Mass. 

MUSIC “NOTES”         
Dr. Frank Klose ~ Music Minister                

Email:  fklose@siparish.org 
Phone:  267-670-3413   

 
 
 
 
This weekend’s readings remind us that even in our greatest 
affliction, we should maintain confidence in God, who heals 
us.  The Responsorial Psalm, “If Today You Hear God’s 
Voice” (#66) states that we should not be afraid to put our trust 
in God.  This ties into today’s Gospel, where Jesus cast 
demons out of the man in Capernaum.   
A hymn that speaks of Jesus driving out unclean spirits has 
been hard to find.  In the new hymnal, “Praise The One Who 
Breaks The Darkness” reflects a great deal of what Mark is 
writing in his Gospel.  The good news is that it is to a familiar 
tune, the “Nettleton” tune that we know from “God, We Praise 
You”, “Sing A New Church”, and other hymns.  
Following with the theme that our trust that God will take us 
through even the worst, unclean spirit, “We Are The Light Of 
The World” (#592) and “Blest Are They” (#759) that states the 
Beatitudes, we remember that we can move past our earthly 
afflictions and rejoice in God.  “You Are Mine” (#721) reminds 
us that even when we are afraid, God is with us.   
If anyone is interested in joining any of the parish music 
ministries (choir, youth band, First Light), please contact Frank 
at the email address above. 
 

HOST A FAMILY  
  

World Meeting of Families is coming to 
Philadelphia in September 2015 and  

you can help! 
  

Thousands will visit for this international event from 
September 22 - 27, 2015. 

  
You can open your home and host a family or an individual. 

  
Open your home and host a family!   

It is easy to sign up online. 
  

Be a part of this historic event and learn more at 
www.WorldMeeting2015.org or email us at 

host@WorldMeeting2015.org. 

GIRL SCOUT COOKIE SALE   
Girl Scout Cookies are on sale again this 
weekend, January 31st and February 1st after all 
Masses.  The cookies are $4.00 a box.     

 
Thank you for your support! 
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PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY  
Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara 
Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad 
Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O’Brien 
Darby, Staten DeTample, Jamie Drennen, Ronald Ernst, 
Kevin Frawley,  Anthony Fuscarello, Joe Galle, Andrew 
Garcia, Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, 
Jonathan Grubb, Edward Hill, William J. Homer IV, Karen 
Jacinto, David & Christine Kawoczka Krueger, Matthew 
Krall, Justin Kumor, Matthew Listner, Matt Leonardo, James 
Limer, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, 
Greg Marolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, William 
Mennell,  Chris Merrick, Jayson Mix, David Morgan, Kevin 
Nash, Stephen Neder, John O’Rourke, John Parente, Laura 
Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew 
Rieser, Mary Romo, James Tams, Scott Toro, Sean 
Wolodzko, John Worman.  

 
To add someone in the Armed Forces to our 

prayer list, call 215-493-3377.   
 

A Red Rose Can Be Placed By The Respect Life Altar 
 

The Respect Life Committee offers all parishioners 
the opportunity to dedicate our Rose for Life to a 
special occasion, person, or event.  Just fill out one 
of the envelopes at the entrances of the church or 
adoration chapel and drop off in a collection basket 
or at the rectory.  We will accommodate a special 

plaque to your request on the ‘rose pedestal’.  Also, please stop 
by our new Guadalupe shrine in the Reading Avenue entrance 
of the Church and say one Hail Mary to stop abortion.  
“It is not only a personal but a social concern which we must 
all foster: a concern to make unconditional respect for human 
life, the foundation of a renewed society.”  (Pope St. John Paul 
II - Gospel of Life).  
Most would agree that the family is the basic building block of 
society and that in the past 25 years we have seen attacks on 
the family that have led to more divorce, more abuse of 
women and children, more violence, more drugs, more deaths, 
more children out of wedlock, more youth suicides and many 
more issues with attempts to re-define family.  We need to 
respect all human life and each other and restore the family to 
their original integrity.  
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us. 

ADORATION CHAPEL...We are truly blessed at St. 
Ignatius to have an Adoration Chapel.  24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week, someone is spending quiet time with our Eucharistic 
Lord, Jesus!  You can too, anytime day or night - just come in 
and visit.  Also if you would like to come at a set time each 
week, please consider taking one of the following hours:   
Sunday - 3:00pm;  Tuesday - 12:00am, 3:00am and 9:00am;  
Friday - 6:00pm; Saturday - 12:00pm.  Also, if you would like 
to be a partner on Monday at 6:00pm or Saturday at 7:00pm, 
that would be appreciated.  For more information about 
Eucharistic Adoration,  kindly call Marianne Kloc for more 
information at 267-346-0152.    
New Information for Chapel Closing:  To find out if the 
Chapel is open or closed, kindly call 215-493-3377, extension 
221.  A recorded message will give you the latest information.  
We are phasing out calling our Adorers, so please call the 
information number provided and keep it handy for your 
convenience.  It would be helpful to call anytime the weather is 
inclement to see if we have decided upon an extended closing.  
Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to Adoration 
of the Blessed Sacrament. 

ST. IGNATIUS CYO  
TRACK AND FIELD TEAM  

The St. Ignatius CYO Track and Field Team is getting ready to 
kick-off a new season.  A lot of fun and a great way to 
exercise, the program offers something for everyone.  In 
addition to sprints, middle distance and distance races, you can 
also compete in field events like the long jump, high jump, shot 
put, and triple jump.   
Registration for the program will be held on two evenings: 
Tuesday, February 3rd and Tuesday, February 10th from 
7:00-8:30pm, respectively.  Both registration events will be 
held at the Blue Canopy entrance to St. Ignatius School.  
This program is open to all registered families in the St. 
Ignatius Parish grades 1-8.   
For more information, please contact either Greg Sargent at 
267-252-5385 or grsargen@cisco.com or Jorge Linares at  
609-290-2420 or jorgelinares@verizon.net. 

7TH ANNUAL MEN’S SPIRITUALITY CONFERENCE 
 SATURDAY, MARCH 7, 2015  

Man Up Philly presents Faith, Family, and Fatherhood   
Enrich your faith through your participation in this year’s 

conference.   
On Saturday, March 7th at St. Joseph University Hagan Arena, 
the men of our parish are invited to join Catholic Men from 
throughout the Archdiocese for the 7th Annual Men’s 
Spirituality Conference.  Speakers include Dr. Scott Hahn, 
author of Rome Sweet Home, Gus Lloyd, Catholic radio 
host, Devin Schadt, from Catholic Answers, and Jim 
Longon, member of the Papal Foundation.  The Sacrament 
of Reconciliation will be offered and the Conference will 
conclude with Mass celebrated by Archbishop Charles Chaput. 
  
For more information and to register, go to the website: 
www.manupphilly.com. 

Maria LaMantia - Youth Minister   
 Email: ym@siparish.org    

Phone: 267-391-7693  
   

Senior High Y Disciple Youth Group - 7:00pm to 8:30pm on 
Sunday Nights; Join us on February 8th, February 15th, and 
February 22nd. For more information on the Y Disciple 
Program please visit www.ydisciple.org.      
Youth Band/6:00 Music Ministry:  If you are interested in 
playing an instrument or singing at our 6pm Mass, please 
contact Frank at fklose@siparish.org.  While the music is 
popular among young parishioners, we welcome the musical 
contributions of anyone who is interested in lively liturgical 
music.   

If you are interested in attending any of our events or 
volunteering, please let me know!   

LOWER MAKEFIELD TO LIVE AGAIN (TLA)  
A Social and Support Group for Widows and Widowers   

Saturday, February 7th, 12:30pm: 12 Rue Cour t, 
Fallsington, PA ~ Covered dish luncheon.  All widows and 
widowers are welcome.  

Questions?  Call Helen 215-579-5737 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR 
COMMUNITY that they return to the comfort of good 
health: Elizabeth Alvino, Phyllis Atkins, Frances Barkocy, 
Mary Barrett, Mary Beck, Brian Benedict, Ethel Beres,  
Theresa Bond, Anthony Bonanno, John Borges, Carolyn 
Bowers, Brian Bruder, Connie Buettler,  Grace Burke, 
Jackelyne Carder,  Ruthann Carroll, Florence Cebula, Peggy 
Ciulla, Michele Coleman, Kathleen Ann Collins, Lynda 
Collins, Josephine Consalvo, Cliff Conway, Giuseppa Covello, 
Tom Cox,  Marjorie DeFelice, Bill & Theresa Derisi, Loretta 
& Sharon Douglas, Mary Ann Dougherty, Jenee Dwyer,  
Hannah Einwechter, Rosanne Ferrante, Grace Filak, Emilia 
Fina, Carol Foley, Casey Foley, Allen Fowler, Carol Fry, 
David Fry,  Maureen Gallagher, Liz Gomes, Madeline 
Guarnieri,  RoseAnn Grall, Jeff Greenly, Lou Gunkel, Karl 
Hagermann,  Jim Holmes, Craig Inducci, Meryl Jacobson, 
Samia Jordens, Alex Kersha, Elizabeth Keys, Elizabeth Koch, 
Dolly Kratz, Rita Kroger, Barbara Lawless, Madelyn Liss, 
Elvia Luna, Michael Martell, Genevieve Marvuglio, Ellen 
Masterson, Bettie Mayer, Diane Mays, Bernadette McBeth, 
Baby Kevin McBeth, Lisa McBeth, Jim McCarthy, John 
McConnell, Ed McDonough, Carol McDonnell, Regina 
McHugh, John McMonagle, Betty McNichol,  Laurence Meo, 
Elizabeth Merrick, George Monti, Emily Morton, Phyllis 
Moser, Michael Murphy, Robert Murphy, Daniel O’Brien, Tim 
O’Reilly, Mignon Parham, Arty Peake, Nerissa Pepito, Alex 
Peters, Thelma Pisano, Mike Pompi, Susan Prager, Sara Puca, 
Mary Ramsey, Ralph Repoli, Don Roth, Joseph Russo, Jen 
Shipp, Esperanza Sikorski, Joan Smoluk, Jay Steiger, Ryder 
Sternagel, Rita Stine, Pat Straub, Olivia Sullivan, Eileen 
Sutton, Jonathan Sutton, Doris Tarquinio, Jeanne Tobin, 
Bernadette Valko, Pat Van Dine, Melvin Vangilder, Jane 
Wallace, Jessica Walters, William Ward, Mark Wassum, 
Charlene Weaver, Molly White, Luanne Wons, Patricia 
Yorkus, Dorothy Young, Linda Zadnik. 

PRAY FOR OUR BELOVED DECEASED, Father  Gerald 
Smith, Father John McCole, Vincent Petrosini, Catherine 
Coleman, Eileen Rais, Daniel Oliver, all of the service 
personnel killed while serving our country, those who have no 
one to pray for them and the Holy Souls in Purgatory.  

 BOOK ‘N BEAN...Wish you had more time to 
read great books?  How about one per month?  
Join us on the last Tuesday of each month to 
discuss the club’s book of the month!      
Our group meets in the Religious Education Office (across 
from the school cafeteria) from 7:30 - 8:45pm for a relaxed 
discussion.  Bring your own refreshments.  Contact Linda 
Stewart at dremom@verizon.net or call her at (215) 968-3577 
with any questions.  Our schedule is as follows:    
February 24th: The Color of Water (James McBride) 
March 31st: The Ear of the Heart (Mother Dolores Hart, 
OSB & Richard DeNeut) 
April 28th: The Boys in the Boat (Daniel James Brown) 
May 26th: Gone Girl (Gillian Flynn) 

THE CATHOLIC’S DIVORCE SURVIVAL GUIDE 
FRIDAY EVENINGS THROUGH FEBRUARY 20TH 

7:00PM - 9:00PM 
QUEEN OF THE UNIVERSE,  PARISH CENTER 

2443 TRENTON ROAD, LEVITTOWN, PA  
Queen of the Universe Parish is pleased to present a new DVD 
based ministry to men and woman who have suffered  
from divorce.     
 Discover how to work through the emotions of 

 separation and divorce. 

  Experience personal healing and hope. 

 Gain wisdom and comfort from others who share your 
 experience.  

 Address questions of forgiveness and new family 
 dynamics.  

 Obtain an understanding of the annulment process.   
For information, contact Cathy DeRico at 267-312-0903 

REDISCOVER THE LOVE IN YOUR MARRIAGE! 
  

The Retrouvaille Marriage Program offers help for struggling 
marriages.  Tens of thousands of couples have successfully 
saved their marriages by attending a Retrouvaille weekend and 
the six post sessions that follow it.   
 
Retrouvaille is not just a social gathering or series of seminars, 
but rather a way to rediscover and rekindle the loving 
relationship in your marriage.   
 
The next program begins on the weekend of February  
13th - 15th at the Family Life Center in Malvern, PA.   
For more information, or to register for our upcoming 
weekend, visit our website at:  www.HelpOurMarriage.com  
or call 1-800-470-2230.  All inquiries are kept strictly 
confidential. 

THE FAMILY FULLY ALIVE 
PRO LIFE/PRO FAMILY MEETING   

In preparation for the 2015 World Meeting of Families and the 
visit of Pope Francis, St. Ignatius Parish will hold a gathering, 
named after the 2015 theme for the world meeting, to pray and 
praise God for the gift of family and life, and to gain 
understanding of the beautiful teachings gifted to us by the 
church of Philadelphia in order to prepare for the World 
Meeting of Families next September.      
The gathering will take place from 7:15pm to 8:30pm in 
the Old Rectory in the room above the Adoration Chapel 
on the 2nd and 4th Monday evening for each of the ten 
months leading up to September 2015.  Each month will 
cover one of the ten topics.  For more information, please 
contact Marie Joseph at 215-493-1058 or Sheila Gallagher at 
215-493-5298.  If you are alive, you are part of a family…
all are welcome! 

RACHEL’S VINEYARD MINISTRIES...Rachel’s 
Vineyard retreats are for anyone hurting from the spiritual and 
emotional pain of an abortion.  The weekend will help you 
experience the mercy and compassion of God, grieve your 
loss and forgive yourself and others. 
  
Retreat Date: 
March 20th to 22nd, 2015 at the Spir ituality 
Center in Frazer, PA. Call 215-906-6337 or  
610-399-0890. 
  
All contacts are confidential.  National website:  
www.rachelvineyard.org 
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